AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 4th day of May, 2015

Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman


             James E. Presutti, Councilman
Also Present

James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Jeanne M. Patterson, Deputy Town Clerk
Absent


Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town
1. ROLL CALL

2.  PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Scott Manley, a retired Town of Newburgh Police Officer, led the pledge.
3.  MOMENT OF SILENCE

The Town Clerk asked all present to remember in their thoughts Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, and his family.  Mark’s father passed away over the weekend.

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

REMOVE Item 7A: RECREATION: Hiring of Part Time Laborer

5.  APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION to approve the audit in the amount of $930,501.64, made by Councilwoman 
Greene, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero. There were no exceptions, questions, or comments.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes, 0 no, 1 abstain, 0 absent.

6.  REPORT FROM DEPARTMENT HEADS

Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation:
The following are scheduled for the month of May:

Wednesday, May 6 – all light bulbs in the Cronomer lighting system will be replaced

Saturday, May 9 – cleanup at Algonquin Park from 9 a.m. to 12 noon. Volunteers welcome; 


Hot Dogs and water will be available for all helpers

Saturday, May 16 -- -Flea Market at Chadwick Lake, 9 a.m. to 2 p.m.  Fee to participate is 

$20 for a 15 x15 space.

Tuesday, May 16 – Bus trip to Saratoga Casino, departs 9 a.m., $30 per person.

Sunday, May 24 – Town of Newburgh Memorial Day parade; step off at 1:00 p.m.

Saturday, May 30 --- Relay 4 Life walk to benefit American Cancer Society at Cronomer Park

ALSO:

---The Recreation staff replanted 60 trees at the Mill Street property

---Over 1,500 people visited Chadwick Lake Park over this past weekend.

---Lynn Warren Landscaping donated mulching for Chadwick Lake Park.

---Softball and baseball are in full swing.  Stop by Cronomer Park fields Monday thru 

     Thursday to watch some exciting local talent.

John Venezia, Assessor, reported that the tentative assessment roll is completed and filed in the Town Clerk’s office. May is the month for assessment review.  The entire assessment roll is available for viewing both in his office and in the Town Clerk’s office.  Persons wishing to file a grievance regarding their assessment have until Tuesday, May 26 to do so.  John will be in his office from 9 a.m. until noon on Saturday, May 9, to meet with anyone seeking information about their assessment who cannot come in during the week.
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Todd DePew, Highway Superintendent, reported that his department is busily fixing potholes caused over the winter and doing other repair work.
7.  RECREATION:

A.   Hiring of Part Time Laborer:  this item was removed from the agenda.
B.   Hiring of Part Time Rec Aide

MOTION to hire Richard J. Driscoll for the position of Part Time Recreation Aide with a starting date of May 14, 2015 and a starting rate of $10.00 per hour.  Motion made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent.

C.   Contract Office of Aging
MOTION to approve the Resolution authorizing the 2015-2016 agreement in support of the Transportation Services for the elderly program, under the Orange County Community Services for the Elderly (CSE) program.  The motion was made by Councilman Woolsey and seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent.

D.   Request  for Stage
The American Cancer Society is requesting the use of the mobile stage for their “Relay for Life” event to be held at Cronomer Hill Park on May 30 and 31.  The Recreation Department will be responsible for delivery and pick up and all insurance requirements have been met.

MOTION to allow the American Cancer Society to borrow the mobile stage for their event on May 30 and 31.  Motion made by Councilman Woolsey, seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent.

8.  PLANNING BOARD: Golden Vista Storm Water and Landscape Security

MOTION to accept security in the amount of $467,532.75 for the storm water security cost estimate as per the amended Golden Vista site plan.  Motion made by Councilman Woolsey, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent.
MOTION to accept security in the amount of $201,743.75 for the landscape security cost estimate as per the amended Golden Vista site plan.  Motion made by Councilman Ruggiero, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent.

9.  ENGINEERING: 

A. Release of Storm Water Maintenance Security Orange   

                                 County Trust
MOTION to release the remaining performance security of $930 to Orange County Trust for certain off-site drainage improvements on Gidney Avenue. The Board had previously acted to release $9,300 which was 90% of the original security deposit.  Motion made by Councilman Ruggiero, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent.
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B. Approve Bid Schedule for Pressure Reducing Valve Station

Town Engineer James W. Osborne reported that a pressure reducing valve station between the Meadow Winds Water Storage Tank and the Meadow Hill Water Storage Tank is a component of the improvements to the Stewart Airport Water Storage Tank.  Given the remote location from the work site for the Stewart Tank project and the need for a mechanical/excavation contractor, a separate bid was prepared for this work.  Mr. Osborne proposed a bid schedule as follows:

Advertise for Bids………………………………May 13, 2015 (MHT & THR)






          May 15, 2015 (The Sentinel)


Open Bids………………………………………….June 10, 2015 (2:30 p.m.)


Award Contracts……………………………….June 17, 2015


Contract Signing and

                      Pre Construction Meeting………….June 26, 2015 (11:00 a.m.)

MOTION to accept the bid schedule as recommended by the Town Engineer.  Motion made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent.

10. CODE COMPLIANCE:  Approval of Application for Public Entertainment
Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie reported that Dreamland Amusements Inc. is conducting a carnival at the Newburgh Mall to benefit the East Coldenham Elementary School PTA.  They have conducted this event the past five or six years and never presented a problem.  They were always in total compliance with all requirements, including insurance and a security deposit.  This year there was a problem in that the person who always physically submitted the application for a permit to the Town Clerk’s office was very ill and no one else did it.  However, all other requirements were met.  Tom Dubetsky, the Public Safety officer, and Police Chief Michael Clancy both signed off on this.  The application for a public entertainment permit was submitted, but late.  The Town Clerk recommend that we ignore the tardiness in submitting the formal application and approve the Public Entertainment Permit Application.

MOTION to approve the application for a Public Entertainment Permit submitted by Dreamland Amusements, Inc., on behalf of the East Coldenham Elementary School PTA made by Councilman Ruggiero, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent.

11. ANNOUNCEMENTS
Supervisor Piaquado announced that he is seeking volunteers to participate in a clean up at Algonquin Park this coming Saturday, May 9, from 9 a.m. until 12 noon.   
He also announced that there will be a public dedication of a new street in the Town of Newburgh, Drake Drive.  The Town Board named it after the Drake family, which included:  Warner Drake (1924-2001) who served as a Town Constable, Court Officer, and Planning Board Chairman with over 45 total years of service; Clarence Drake (1934-2014), a Constable and Court Officer for over 45 years; and Ross Drake (1951-2011) who served with the Police Department for over 21 years, rising to the rank of Sergeant. The Town Board adopted the name Drake Drive on Nov. 14, 2012.  The road leads off of Stewart Avenue to the newly built apartment complex.  The road dedication will take place at 11 a.m. on Friday, May 15, and the public is invited to attend.
Councilman Woolsey announced that after a great deal of soul searching and discussion with family and friends, he has decided that he will not seek election to a fifth term on the Town Council this year.  He was elected to four full four year terms (1999, 2003, 2007 and 2011) and wishes to retire while he still has time to “smell the roses”.  He also does not want politics to consume his life.  He said he believes he has accomplished much for the Town, but could not have done so without the support of many people, including some outstanding Town employees, and his fellow Board members, who all worked together as a team.  He will still be around to help when he is needed.
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Town Clerk Zarutskie announced that his office will be open for business on Saturday, May 16, from 9 a.m. until noon.  He opens about one Saturday a month for the benefit of people who cannot come in during the week and his last few Saturday openings have been highly successful, with many people taking advantage of the privilege.  He also noted May 16 is a good time for those planning a June wedding to obtain their license.
Town Clerk Zarutskie also announced that there will be a free rabies clinic available for all Orange County residents on Sunday, May 17, from 9 until noon, in Highland Mills.  He again stated that for many senior citizens and others on fixed incomes their dog or cat are their best friend.  With veterinary costs skyrocketing, they should take advantage of this service.  Call the Town Clerk’s office for further details.

Town Clerk Zarutskie made an appeal for volunteer drivers to deliver meals for the Orange County Office of the Aging nutrition program.  Many senior citizens, invalids and shut ins depend upon these meals for nutrition.  Often, the meal delivery is the only visitor they receive.  They have lost many volunteers due to people relocating out of state and passing away.  This is a worthwhile way to serve your community.
Councilman Ruggiero thanked Councilman Woolsey for his years of service, and     especially for being a help and inspiration to him personally for the past year and a half.

Councilwoman Greene noted that Sunday, May 10 is Mother’s Day and congratulated all mothers in the Town of Newburgh.
12. PUBLIC COMMENTS
Alan Crawford of Mountain View Avenue spoke against the proposed pipeline.  He noted that there was a pipeline leak recently in South Carolina.  He stated he is opposed to ALL transport of fossil fuels, no matter what the venue.

Sandra Kissam of Union Avenue wanted to know if the Board has received any communication from the pipeline company, including the questions previously presented to them.  She stated that she wants legislation to take action against the pipeline company.  Supervisor Piaquadio indicated he had not heard from the pipeline company, and urged her to contact state legislators to garner their support.  

Ann Fisher of Balmville complained about garbage strewn throughout the Town.  She wanted to know what happens to old utility poles no longer used.  She spoke in favor of our nation’s veterans and distributed bookmarks which display the lyrics to “Taps”.  She spoke in favor of the food program at St. Mary’s Church, which helps poor people and not just veterans, and in favor of the Memorial Day parade in the Town of Newburgh.
13. POTENTIALITY OF EXECUTIVE SESSION: Litigation Roseton Hills  Sewer Works


MOTION to go into executive session to discuss litigation in relation to the Roseton Hills 
Sewer works, made at 7:53 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent.

MOTION to end executive session  made at 8:19 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent.


Supervisor Piaquadio stated that there was no action taken during the executive session , 

but action is anticipated now.

MOTION to hire Edward Markus, a Senior Financial Consultant and the President of Amawalk Consulting Group as an advisor for the Roseton Hills Sewer Works litigation, at a fee of $230 per hour, not to exceed 30 hours.  The motion was made by Councilwoman Greene and seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent.
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14.ADJOURNMENT

MOTION to adjourn, made at 8:24 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:24 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

